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Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Budget 

(352) 674-1920 
 

Community Standards 
(352) 751-3912 

 
Community Watch 

(352) 753-0550 
 

Property Management 
(352) 753-4022 

 
Finance Customer Service 

(352) 750-0000 
 

Human Resources 
(352) 674-1905 

 
Public Safety 

(352) 205-8280 
 

Purchasing 
(352) 751-6700 

 
Recreation Administration 

(352) 674-1800 
 

Utility Operations 
(352) 674-1920 

 
 
 

www.DistrictGov.org 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts 
operate and other important community information. For 
additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

  HURRICANE IRMA 

EVENT & RESPONSE FACT SHEET 

 

Description of the Event: 

 

 On-site estimates indicate that 12 to 15 inches of rainfall was received 
in a period of about 12 to 18 hours. Specific areas may have received 
higher or lower amounts of rainfall. It was an unprecedented rainfall 
event. 

 The design storm for the water retention system, as required by the 
water management district, is a 100-year, 24-hour event. 

 The 100-year, 24-hour event for this area is 10.0 inches of rainfall. A 
“100-year event” is an event that has a 1% chance of occurring in any 
given year. 

 This area received something like a 150-year event, which 
significantly exceeds the design capacity of the storm water retention 
system. 

 Prior to Hurricane Irma, the region had received much higher than 
average rainfall, so the storm water retention systems, wetlands, and 
lakes were higher than normal. 

 The excess rainfall (amount above average) received from June 
through August was approximately 11 inches. 

 

Description of the Event Response: 

 

Storm water retention basins and the surrounding golf courses, where 
applicable, are designed and constructed to retain storm water runoff 
from the design storm (100-year, 24-hour storm). The more defined 
basin areas will hold runoff from normal rainfall events, and the golf 
courses are designed to be the floodplain and retain storm water from 
larger storm events. 



 

 

 If and when a design storm is experienced, the basins will rise to a 
flood level, which includes inundation of the golf courses that will 
temporarily render the courses unplayable while the flood waters are 
receding. 

 In all but the oldest areas of The Villages, the storm water retention 
systems responded wonderfully, and very few, if any, areas had 
impacts to structures from the rising water levels. 

 The oldest areas of The Villages that were constructed in the early 
1970’s were designed to the storm water retention standards that were 
in place at the time. These standards did not include retention of 
runoff from a 100-year, 24-hour storm, so the retention systems in the 
oldest areas are not as extensive. 

 Excess storm water has receded primarily as the result of infiltration. 
As the water level comes up, water spreads out, so there is greater 
surface area for infiltration. 

 In addition, The Villages has an extensive water management and 
pumping system. Where available, water is moved from higher areas 
to areas with available storage, and irrigation systems are used to pull 
water out of the basins and spray it out on golf courses, roadways and 
other commercial areas. 

 In specific parts of the oldest areas of the community, surface pumps 
are being utilized to remove flood waters from inundated areas to 
areas with available storage that also have pump stations that can 
disperse the excess storm water onto golf courses. 

 The vast majority of areas are already back to normal, many areas will 
be back to normal within a relatively short time period, and some of 
the oldest areas may take a longer time period for full recovery. 
Aggressive efforts will continue to protect residential and commercial 
properties. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

Hurricane Irma Recovery 

As the District continues to assess damages caused by Hurricane Irma, we are 
happy to announce that almost all facilities are now open.  As the safety of 
residents of The Villages community and District staff remain our top priority, 
please understand that storm recovery and clean-up will remain an ongoing 
process.   

 Irrigation will continue to run along common areas and roadways to lower 
the water levels in water retention areas.  You may also see water being 
emptied through fire hydrants as we attempt to lower water levels.   

 Please continue to avoid all unnecessary potable water use in your home as it 
must be treated at the sewer treatment plants.  This includes flushing toilets, 
running washing machines, etc.  This effluent waste water must be treated at 
the sewer plants and it is important that we reserve capacity and energy to 
provide a faster recovery.  This conservation also assists us with the storage 
limitation issue now associated with this treated reclaimed water.   

Recreation Information 

 The following areas will remain closed until further notice: 
Paradise Dog Park, Brinson-Perry Large Dog Park 
Paradise Archery Range 
Paradise Park 
Veterans’ Memorial Park 
Schwartz & Boone Parks 
Lake Mira Mar 
Live Oaks Park 
Sharon Rose Wiechens Preserve 
Fenney Nature Trail 
Moyer Recreation Center – includes the swimming pool & all outdoor 

facilities 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Watch & Gate Information 

 Community Watch placed the gate arms back on the staffed gates on 
Wednesday, September 13th.  Due to the amount of large trucks and equipment 
traveling the community to remove debris, gate arms will NOT be added back to 
un-staffed gates.  If you approach a gate where the gate arm has been 
removed, please use extreme caution and make sure to stop before 
proceeding. 

Golf Information 

 All golf courses will remain closed until further notice.  They are currently being 
utilized to lower the water retention areas for the overall safety of the 
community.  We are continuing to assess playability and work through safety 
concerns on all courses.     

 For your safety, please do not walk on any of the golf courses as there is still a 
lot of debris and dangerous areas.  Your safety comes first! 

 Men’s & Ladies Days are cancelled for Tuesday, September 19th and Wednesday, 
September 20th.  

Tunnel Information – the following tunnels are still closed.  For your safety, 
please do NOT attempt to enter these tunnels and adhere to all directional signage.  

 Tunnel B7 – located under Buena Vista Boulevard at the Saddlebrook 
Recreation Center (this tunnel was closed for repairs prior to Hurricane Irma 
and we anticipate it will reopen on Saturday, September 23rd) 

 Tunnel B23 – located under Buena Vista Boulevard just north of Evans Prairie 
Country Club 

 

Bridge located across US Hwy 441 – the bridge located over US Hwy 
441 from Spanish Springs to Orange Blossom Gardens and Silver Lake 
is now open!  Please use extreme caution, reduce your speed and drive 
on the edge of the roadway when entering and exiting the bridge on the 
east side (off Paradise Drive).  There is still some standing water on the 
east side of the bridge and it is extremely important that you drive 
slowly through the water.   

Hurricane Irma Recovery 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A portion of Aloha Way between Owen Drive and Teakwood Lane will be closed 
beginning September 19, 2017 for approximately one week.  This portion of the 
roadway will be inaccessible as water is pumped out of Lake Paradise and into the 
retention area on the Hilltop Golf Course.  From the retention pond, the water will 
be used to irrigate the Hilltop, Orange Blossom Gardens and Silver Lake Golf 
Courses.  All homes will still be accessible while this project is completed.  For 
your safety, please use caution.   

Hurricane Irma Recovery 
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Debris Removal  

As the District continues to assess the community for storm related damages, debris 
removal is scheduled to begin throughout The Villages along both the roadways and 
from residential property.   

 

All storm related yard debris should be placed curbside on residential 
property, but not in roadways.  Please do NOT place debris in plastic 
bags.  It may be un-bagged or in paper biodegradable bags.   

 

To allow residents adequate time to assess needs and prepare debris on their 
personal property, debris removal is scheduled to begin on Friday, September 15, 
2017.  The debris hauler, CrowderGulf, will pick up debris in marked vehicles 
beginning at 7:00 a.m. and will work until approximately 7:30 p.m. When stacking 
debris, please use caution to avoid any electrical boxes or water meters.   

 

In a community the size of The Villages, please understand that this process will 
take time.  Once CrowderGulf has serviced your area, you will resume yard waste 
collection on your normally scheduled day.  Normal yard waste collection service 
will not resume in your area until it has been serviced by the debris hauler, 
CrowderGulf.    

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the District Customer Service 
Center at (352) 753-4508. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hurricane Irma Recovery 
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www.DistrictGov.org 

Did you know that we will contact you when there are road closures, recreation 
center closures, precautionary boil water notices and other events happening 
throughout our community?  You can also sign up to receive this weekly Welcome 
Wednesday newsletter each week! 

1.  On the main page of www.DistrictGov.org, click 
on ‘Sign up for E-Notifications’ 

2.  Enter your information 

3.  Choose the specific           
notifications you would like 
to receive 

4.  Check your email and      
confirm you would like to 
begin receiving                            
E-Notifications! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be closed or have scheduled 
maintenance: 

 Chula Vista Floor Replacement 

The Chula Vista Recreation Center is currently closed for floor 
replacement.   

 Paradise Fitness Trail 

The Paradise Fitness Trail will have a section closed for repairs until 
further notice.  

 Virginia Trace Pool 

The Virginia Trace Pool is scheduled to be closed for maintenance 
September 20th through September 21st.  

 Lake Miona Sound System 

The sound system in the Lake Miona Recreation Center will not be 
functioning while repairs occur September 20th and 21st.  

 Churchill Street Recreation Center 

The Churchill Street Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance 
until October 1st.  

 Colony Cottage Craft Room 

The Colony Cottage Craft Room will close at 4pm on September 25th for 
maintenance.  It is scheduled to reopen at 5pm on September 27th.  

 Colony Cottage Pickleball & Tennis Courts 

The Colony Cottage Pickleball & Tennis Courts will be closed until 
Thursday, September 28th.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
2017 MILL AND OVERLAY SCHEDULE  

Updated 9/13/2017 
 
 

The District Property Management Department is coordinating with Rainey 
Construction to mill and overlay several roadway areas.   

The District will deliver notices to each home that will be impacted by the work 
approximately 7-10 days in advance, in addition to placing informational signs 
at the entry and exit of each villa which will include the anticipated start and 
end date of the project.   

The timeline may be adjusted due to unforeseen circumstances, including 
weather.  If the timeline is adjusted, the informational signs at the villa entry 
and exits will be updated.   

Please use caution and follow all flagman directions and signage. Newly paved 
roadways will take approximately one hour to cure and should NOT be driven 
on while hot.  

The District thanks you in advance for your cooperation to ensure this is a 
successful project, and encourages you to adhere to the instructions that you 
will receive in the future.   

 

DISTRICT  ROAD AREA  SCHEDULE 
     

4  Bromley and Chadwick Villas  September 18– 22, 2017 

4  Merry Oak and Greenwood Villas  September 25 – 29, 2017 

4   Legacy Lane & Unit 55  October 2 – 6, 2017 

   SƟllwater Trail & MulƟ‐modal path  October 2 – 7, 2017 



 

 

Sumter County finished the crack sealing on several roadways in District 
3 in preparation for micro surfacing.  The micro surfacing is scheduled to 
begin the week of September 19th.  
A tentative schedule is included below and on www.DistrictGopv.org. 
If you have any questions or would like additional information, please 
contact Sumter County at (352) 689-4400. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by Sumter County 



 

 

Tips for controlling mosquitoes around your home: 

·         Remove standing water in old tires, buckets, drums or any other container. 

·         Check clogged gutters and flat roofs that may have poor drainage. 

·         Empty plastic wading pools, bird baths and pet water bowls at least once a week. 

·         Drain water from boats being stored. 

·         Fill in tree holes and hollow stumps that hold water. 

·         Stock your ornamental water gardens with mosquito-eating fish (gambusia, 
minnows or gold fish). 

·         Repair screening on windows, doors, porches and patios. 

·         Drain water from old pools not in use.  

 

Tips for avoiding and repelling mosquitoes: 

The 5 D’s 

 Dusk and Dawn – Avoid being outdoors when mosquitoes are seeking for a blood 
meal. For many species this is during the dusk and dawn hours. 

 Dress – Wear shoes, socks, long pants, and a long sleeve shirt when outdoors for long 
periods of time or when mosquitoes are most active. Clothing should be light colored and 
made of tightly woven materials to keep mosquitoes away from skin. 

 Drain – Reduce the amount of standing water in or near your property by draining 
and/or removing it. 

 Deet – Use an insect repellant containing Deet. Spray clothing with repellents 
containing permethrin or Deet because mosquitoes may bite through thin clothing. Always 
read the manufacturer’s directions carefully before you put on a repellent.  

 

Mosquitoes generally are more prevalent in wooded and swampy areas, and tend to be most 
active during dawn and dusk hours. Use insect repellent before going into high-risk areas or 
when outside during high-risk times. The most effective protection may be obtained 
through the use of products containing at least 20-30 percent diethyl toluamide (DEET)*. 
Follow the directions carefully and do not over apply. Extra care should be taken with 
children under 5, adults over age 55, and those with weakened immune systems due to 
chronic illness, as these populations are at a greater risk from mosquito-borne diseases. 
Proper vaccination of horses will protect them from contracting Eastern Equine 
Encephalitis and West Nile Virus. Don’t forget about your pets; mosquitoes are known to 
transmit canine/feline heart worms. See your veterinarian and place your pets on a heart 
worm preventative medication today.  

If you have any questions, concerns, or requests for mosquito control operations in your 
area, please do not hesitate to call Sumter County Mosquito Control at 1-352-689-4400. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by Sumter County 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark Your Calendar! 



 

 

 

Phase III Water Shortage Order Extended  
 

On July 25, 2017, The Southwest Florida Water Management District 
(SWFWMD), the state water management agency for our area, extended the 
Phase III Water Shortage order for the Northern Region, which includes The 
Villages until October 1, 2017.  The Environmental Protection Rate Surcharge as 
outlined in the water and sewer rates of 10% for water use only will remain in 
effect for the duration of the water shortage order. 

Please keep in mind that this continues to restrict residential and commercial 
irrigation of lawns and landscaping to one day per week following the schedule 
printed below before 8:00 AM or after 6:00 PM. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SWFWMD considers both natural water resource conditions and the viability of 
public supply when deciding to declare a water shortage order.  For the past 20 
years SWFWMD has worked diligently with its partners to develop alternative 
water supplies.  Even though the region is experiencing drought conditions, 
there is adequate public water supply available. 

Other water use restrictions, as well as ways to conserve water can be found on 
the District website at www.DistrictGov.org or by visiting the SWFWMD 
website at WaterMatters.org. 

 

 

 

 

Addresses with “house numbers” … May only irrigate on … 

Ending in 0 or 1  Monday  

Ending in 2 or 3  Tuesday  

Ending in 4 or 5  Wednesday  

Ending in 6 or 7  Thursday  

Ending in 8 or 9  Friday  

No address (community common areas, etc.)  Friday  


